School of Law Faculty Meeting September 10, 1984 Conference Room, 4PM

Present: Barnes, Bejnar, Block, Bowler, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis,W.,

Fink, Gonzales, Hall, Hart, Hermann, Hernandez, Johnson, Kovnat, Martinez, Mathewson, Muir, Nathanson, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Utton. Student

Reps: Henning-Sachs, Roberts.

Minutes of the August 20, 1984, faculty meeting were accepted as written.

The faculty, upon proper motion and second, unanimously approved a resolution to name the annual law school client counselling competition the "Helene Simson Client Counselling Competition".

The faculty, upon proper motion and second, unanimously awarded the following academic honors for Class of 1984 School of Law graduates:

Summa Cum Laude - Andrew G. Schultz, Judith D. Schrandt, Pamela A. Lambert

Cum Laude - Jeffry K. Finer, Teresa E. Storch, Benjamin C. Roybal, Kurt Wihl, Donald R. Fenstermacher, Carole J. Ritchie, Ella Frank.

Dean Desiderio reminded the faculty that the AALS annual meeting is scheduled for Washington, D.C., with initial activities commencing the evening of Thursday, 3 January 1985 and the major calendar of events taking place 4-6 January. Faculty should advise the Dean's Secretary, Sue Hansen, if they plan to go.

Dean Desiderio also advised the faculty of a Law & Social Science Workshop being offered under AALS auspices on 2 November 1984 in Washington, D.C., at which Professor Teitelbaum will be presenting a paper. Anyone else interested in participating should see Dean Desiderio.

Professor DuMars presented a brief description of the expanded, interdisciplinary activities of the Natural Resources Center. Dr. F. Lee Brown, UNM Dept. of Economics, has been appointed Acting Co-Director of the Center, which has recently been awarded a sub-contract by the N.M. Water Resources Research Institute at NMSU as part of a State of New Mexico sponsored State Water Appropriation Study. Longer term plans for the Center include: providing a focal point for research by law and economics students into natural resource matters; developing a program for training future natural resource management specialists; and, promoting and facilitating scholarly academic research in this area.

Dean Desiderio informed the faculty of developments at the Council of Dean's meeting during the morning with Professor Thomas Farer, latest candidate for UNM presidency.

The meeting ajourned at 4:50PM.

Respectfully submitted,

E.K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary